
 

Community Council Meeting Minutes 
May 12, 2015 

 

In attendance: 

 
Terri Roylance, Principal 
Susan Booth, LMETS 
Beth Pasker, Counselor 
Allison Sowles-Reinholt, Parent 
Kim Paulding, Parent 
Emily Allison, Parent 
Trina Stucki, Parent 
Cris Brimley (minutes) 
 

 
Excused: 

 
Cheryl Marzac, Grandparent 
Marty McMillan, Teacher 
Edwin Espinel, Parent 
Trent Hendricks, Assistant Principal 

Welcome: 

* Community Council meeting started at 1:30 pm 

Agenda: 

* Approval of March Minutes 

 Kim motioned to approve minutes from April. Beth seconded the motion. Motion passed. 

* Verizon Cell Phone Tower 

 Verizon Cell Tower will happen.  School will receive $40,000 when it is installed (looking at January 2016) and 
then $2000 per year for every year after.  There is a question as to whether the cell tower will interfere with 
the current headsets etc. that are used in the auditorium.  We could purchase newer updated headphones 
with some of the money or use the money to split more classes next year and write grants for the faculty 
room remodel and to purchase newer headsets, microphones etc. for the auditorium. 

* Safe Walking Plan 

 Done and submitted 

* Enrollment & Master Schedule 

 Still in the working.  Should hopefully sign off in the week or so.  Difficult to create the schedule because we 
are such a small school.  Springmeyer will be going to Bonneville, Hinton will be going to Granger, Landis will 
split his time between Churchill & Valley and Zhang will go to Skyline for 5 periods and Churchill for 1 period.  
Because we are on a different schedule than Skyline we will need to have some coverage for Zhang about 9 
times at Churchill and 9 times at Skyline during the school year so that she will have time to get back and 
forth to the schools.  Kim has a daughter who has a degree in Chinese and will check with her to see if she is 
available for those 18 days so the kids can have the same sub.   

* School Policies 

 Looking at the possibility of allowing leggings on a trial basis for one year with some fine boundaries.  This 
has been discussed with PTSA, Community Council and Terri will discuss it with the teachers as well before 
making a decision. 

* Council Openings for 2015-2016 

 Terms completed for Ed Espinel and Emily Allison.  We will need to announce for these available positions in 
the next newsletter.  Terri will take care of this and attach an application in the next newsletter. 

* Other Business 

 SAGE Testing – Kids are stressing.  Do they know that this will not affect their grade in any way.  Some 
teachers are telling students it is part of their grade.  It should not affect their grade, it should be extra credit. 

   

Next Meeting: After summer  

  

 
 
 

 


